
City of Goose Creek Cultural Arts Commission 

Monday, April 12, 2021 

7:00 pm 

 
Via Zoom Call 

 

MINUTES 
 

I. Call to Order at 7:04 pm 
Commissioner Marsha Hassell called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm. 
 

II. Roll Call: 
Present:  
1. Commissioner Marsha Hassell— Chairperson 
2. Commissioner Sharina Haynes  
3. Commissioner Barbara Richardson 
4. Commissioner Michael Owens 
5. TJ Rostin— Recreation Director 
6. Cheryl Heiselman –Recreation Superintendent 
7. Councilmember Gayla McSwain 
8. Councilmember Corey McClary 
9. Natalie Zeigler— City Administrator 
10. Matt Brady— Director of Economic Development 
*No visitors present. 

 
III. Commissioner Marsha Hassell made a motion to accept March 8, 2021 meeting 

minutes with needed corrections. Moved by Commissioner Michael Owens and 
seconded by Commissioner Sharina Haynes. Motioned carried. 

IV. Commissioner Marsha Hassell reported on the Mobile Library Project and 

donation boxes. Commissioner Barbara Richardson will donate a decorated box. 

City Administrator Natalie Zeigler stated the City will happily accept the box and 

install it. Commissioner Marsha Hassell will talk with Commissioner Barbara 

Richardson to determine supplies and costs for decorating future boxes.  

V. The Creek City Grill and Brewery submitted a request for a mural. Matt Brady 

reported the concept of the mural has been agreed upon. The final design was 

submitted to the Cultural Arts Commission for approval. Commissioner Barbara 

Richardson motioned to approve Creek City Grill and Brewery’s mural plans. 

Commissioner Michael Owens seconded. Motion carried. City Administrator 

Natalie Zeigler stated the City is funding the mural. 

Economic Development Director Matt Brady said Food Lion is working with the 

City to finalize a final mural design before it is presented to the Cultural Arts 

Commission. Councilmember Gayla McSwain stated that Pat’s Automotive has 

also expressed interest in getting a mural.   

 

 

 



 

 

VI. Councilmember Corey McClary is inquiring if the City Hall auditorium can be 

used for October’s Art Talk in the Creek. Recreation Superintendent Cheryl 

Heiselman said former mayor Michael Heitzler is still available to give the talk. 

VII. Recreation Superintendent Cheryl Heiselman reported that the City will conduct 

interviews in April for three vacancies on the Cultural Arts Commission. 

VIII. City Administrator Natalie Zeigler said the Cultural Arts Commission will not 

have a budget this year.  The deadline to submit for next year’s budget would be 

in July. However, Councilmember Corey McClary said City Council is open to 

supporting specific projects on a case-by-case basis.  

IX. The Commission will meet in person in May 10, 2021 at 6pm at the Goose Creek 

Recreation Center. 

X. Commissioner Marsha Hassell called for a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The 
motion to adjourn was moved by Commissioner Michael Owens and seconded by 
Commissioner Barbara Richardson. Meeting was adjourned at 7:46 pm. Next 
meeting is Monday, May 10, 2021 at the Goose Creek Recreation Center. 
 


